
 
 
March 20, 2015 

 
Getting the best out of the BBC for licence fee payers: BBC Trust review of the BBC’s 
arrangements for the supply of television and radio content and online services 
 
Dear BBC Trustees  
  
 With regard to the principles the BBC Trust proposes should guide any future changes to 
the BBC’s content supply arrangements, the first three principles need considerably more 
precision. Please define exactly what you mean by "high-quality and creative content", 
"value for money" and "wide range and diversity" and state what specific measures you will 
use to judge them.   
  
Your discussion of the first two principles (on pp. 18–19 of the Consultation document) 
includes two statements requiring the BBC to promote competition, and also makes it clear 
that the BBC Trust is acting on the unspoken assumption that competition leads to better 
"value for money". Why have you have prejudged these issues?  They are certainly not self-
evident, and consideration of the evidence may lead to the opposite conclusions.  Why, for 
example, should the BBC promote competition for formats originated by in-house BBC 
producers?  You should, instead, ask the following question: In what circumstances should 
the BBC be required to promote competition?  
  
Please also state how you will decide which principle takes priority when two different 
principles lead to conflicting conclusions. 
  
I further wish to request that the BBC Trust include the following in the principles applied 
when testing BBC content supply and any proposed changes to current content supply 
arrangements: 
 

· Any supplier of content to the BBC should be required to demonstrate that their 
employment policies and practices meet ethical standards at least as high as BBC in-house 
policies and practices regarding equality, diversity, health and safety, bullying and 
harassment etc.    

· The BBC should be required to consult with the recognised trade unions over any changes 
and/or proposals for changes relating to content supply that have a potential impact on BBC 
staffing levels or employment policies and practices.  



 
As regards the necessary separation between the BBC's public services and its commercial 
activities, in my view this can only be achieved if the whole of BBC content production 
remains a non-profit making entity. I do not believe the necessary separation can be 
achieved if Tony Hall's proposals to hive off production into a separate company ("BBC 
Studios") are permitted to go ahead. 
  
Yours sincerely 

Sue Harris 
NUJ national broadcast organiser 


